Author’s Organization Letter Head
The National Science Foundation

4201 Wilson Boulevard

Arlington, VA 22230

Dear Sir or Madame:

As the head of ESnet, I am writing in support of Dr. Warren Matthews from Georgia Tech and his team of co-Principle Investigators, Dr. Malathi Veeraraghavan from the University of Virginia, Dr. Edwin Chong from Colorado State University, Dr. Les Cottrell from the Stanford Linear Accelerator Center and Dr. Russ Clark from Georgia Tech and their proposal (named Socrates) for the NSF DDDAS solicitation.
The Socrates proposal, if funded, will provide a valuable customer and application for the router/switch monitoring project that is being designed and implemented by a collaboration involving Abilene/Internet2, ESnet and Geant.  This will soon provide the required capability to measure throughputs at hops in ESnet and other domains. We look forward to the participation of the Socrates project to collaborate with our measurement people and to exercise, check out the functionality and provide valuable feedback and synergy. I believe the Socrates project is just the kind of application that could really benefit from our measurements and provide an early raison d’etre for making our measurements available. Hopefully this will in turn provide incentive for and lead to more open-ness in providing applications with backbone measurements for a wide range of Autonomous Systems. This, in turn, should lead to a much better understanding of network performance, enable steering of applications and sensible utilization of quality of service. We are also excited about exploring how the ESnet OSCARS project, whose goal is to enable the shared ESnet resource to assist service sensitive applications such as those being targeted by Socrates, may inter-work with Socrates.
The main point of contact within ESnet will initially be Joe Metzger, who will provide information about and access to the router measurement data. In addition , Chin Guok (also of ESnet) will be the OSCARs project point of contact for interacting with Socrates.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can provide you any additional information regarding this letter of support.

Sincerely,

William E. Johnston 

ESnet Department Head and Senior Scientist

Lawrence Berkeley National Laboratory

CC: 
Dr. Warren Matthews

Dr. Les Cottrell

